
 
 

CITY OF KELOWNA 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
Date: March 2, 2006. 
 
File No.: 5280-01 
 
To: City Manager 
 
From: Environment & Solid Waste Manager 
 
Subject: Solid Waste Management Regulation by-law # 9570 (replaces by-law # 7173) 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
THAT Solid Waste Management Regulation Bylaw No. 9570 be advanced for reading 
consideration by Council. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The existing Bylaw #7173 which has become cumbersome and outdated, having been revised 
several times over the last 10 years, would be repealed upon adoption of Bylaw #9570. 
 
City Staff have worked with RDCO Staff to come up with a more comprehensive by-law that 
suits both the City and RDCO.  Existing deficiencies within the by-law were related to landfill 
regulations, recycle requirements and the definitions of terms in the by-law. 
 
This concise rewrite, the inclusion of Landfill Site Regulations, Schedule B, and the updated 
Landfill-Recycling Fee Schedule, Schedule E are significant improvements to the by-law and 
make the by-law more user friendly. 
 
The Districts of Peachland, Lake Country and the RDCO will be adopting the same by-law 
outline in their respective jurisdictions.  
 
      
  
 
________________________________  Approved for inclusion: 
Mark Watt      John Vos, 
Environment Manager    Director Works & Utilities   
 
 
 
Attach: By-law # 9570 
 
cc: Inspection Services Manager 


